
From: Chambers - Ross J  

Sent: Monday, 6 August 2018 10:10 AM 
To: 'Ruchi Bhatt' 

Cc: AMOD; Brent Ferguson; natalie.dabarera@unitedvoice.org.au 
Subject: RE: AM2017/15 Plain Language Re-drafting - Cleaning Services Award 2010 

 
Good morning Ms Bhatt, 
 
An extension of time has been granted to Monday 13 August 2018. Accordingly, the filing date of 
item 2 set out in the email correspondence dated 27 July 2018 is varied as follows: 
 
2. United Voice and Ai Group are to have further discussions about Item 35 (paragraph 25.3(c)) and 
provide a joint report on the outcome of those discussions by 4pm, Monday 13 August 2018. Any 
submissions in reply are to be filed by 4pm, Friday 24 August 2018. 
 
… 
 
5. On 30 August 2018 the Commission will publish an updated PLED and a list of outstanding issues 
including the parties’ respective positions in respect of clause 9–Full-time employment (item 3). 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Casey Sutton 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4648 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 
From: Ruchi Bhatt [mailto:Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au]  
Sent: Friday, 3 August 2018 5:03 PM 

To: Chambers - Ross J; AMOD 
Cc: Brent Ferguson; natalie.dabarera@unitedvoice.org.au 

Subject: AM2017/15 Plain Language Re-drafting - Cleaning Services Award 2010 

 
Dear Associate,  
 
I refer to the above matter. 
 
On 26 July 2018, the Australian Industry Group (Ai Group) and United Voice were directed to 
jointly report back to the Fair Work Commission (Commission) today regarding the outcome of 
our discussions concerning item 35 (clause 25.3(c)) of the Exposure Draft – Cleaning Services 
Award 2018).  
 
Ai Group and United Voice have had productive discussions to date. The discussions have 
highlighted the complexity of the matter and have raised various issues requiring further 
consideration by both parties. 
 
Accordingly, Ai Group requests an extension of time to continue our discussions with United 
Voice and to report back on their progress by close of business on 17 August 2018. We 
understand that United Voice does not oppose this course of action. 

mailto:chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au


 
We thank the Commission for its consideration of our request. 
 
Kind regards,  
Ruchi.  
 
Ruchi Bhatt 
Senior Adviser – Workplace Relations Policy 

 

51 Walker Street, North Sydney NSW 2060 
T: 02 9466 5513 
M: 0400 395 348 
E: ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au 

www.aigroup.com.au  
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